
From: rcoe=everychildmatters.org@mail.salsalabs.net <rcoe=everychildmatters.org@mail.
salsalabs.net>

To: Kevin L. BryantKevinBryant@scstatehouse.gov
Date: 12/31/2018 2:23:21 PM

Subject: We've got big plans for 2019

Dear Kevin,

As we ring in the new year, Every Child Matters is also entering the most 
exciting and energizing phase of our work. Believe it or not, the 2020 
presidential election cycle is already getting underway, as candidates 
announce their runs and start shaping their agendas. During this pre-
primary period, small actions and interactions make a big impact, and we 
have the opportunity to influence the priorities and policies of our next 
president.

Make kids a priority in 2019 and beyond with a tax-deductible gift to Every 
Child Matters.

We have an ambitious goal: to put every 2020 candidate on the record on 
children and family policies.  The good news is that we are already part way 
there. Our organizers and volunteers in Iowa, the first presidential caucus 
state, have tracked down half-a-dozen potential 2020 candidates and asked 
them—on camera—how they’ll step up for children and families if elected 
president.

Do you think voters deserve to know where presidential candidates stand on 
children’s issues—from access to health care to child poverty to education 
to family separation? We do, but we can’t make it happen without your 
help.

Your tax-deductible contributions to Every Child Matters make our work 
possible.

Here’s to fighting for kids in 2019 and beyond!

Sincerely,

Renee Coe
 
Digital Director
 
Every Child Matters
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Every Child Matters is a nonprofit, nonpartisan organization whose mission is to 
make children a national priority.

You can help win the fight for our kids.
 
Make a tax-deductible donation at http://everychildmatters.org
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